
The Front office will be open next week on Monday 14th and Tuesday 15th December. The 

school will then be closed and will re-open from Thursday 21st January for school uniform 

purchases. 

FREELING SCHOOL P-7 FACEBOOK PAGE ς This page will be switched off during the holiday 

period and will return when school resumes. 

 

YEAR 7 GRADUATION 

Congratulations to all of our Year 7 students on your graduation. We wish you all the best at 

High School and hope that you achieve your goals in the future. 

Farewell Jake Adkins, Evie Boyes, Jasmine Buck, Charlotte Coxall, Aston Crowl, Imogen 

Freeling, Mikayla Gozdiff, Adam Hall, Hamish Hanley, Nicholas Harris, Trent Hutchens, 

Shannon Key, Rhylee Krause, Riley Mackie, Hannah Marshall,  Zachary Miller, Mackenzie 

hΩbŜƛƭƭΣ /ƘƭƻŜ tŀȅƴŜΣ /ŀȅƭŜŜ tƛǘǘŀƳΣ WŜǎǎƛŎŀ wƛŘŘƭŜΣ wƻŎƘŜƭƭŜ wǳŜŘƛƎŜǊΣ /ƘŀǊƭƛŜ {ƴŀŘŘƻƴΣ 

Haydon Taylor, Elyssa Thomson, Zac Trestrail, Graham Vardaro, Kaylee Vardon, Alliyah West, 

Amberley Williams 

 

YEAR 7 AGPOINT MEDAL 

Congratulations to Imogen Freeling who has been awarded the 2020 Agpoint Medal. Imogen 

was selected by the students and staff for her exceptional leadership and citizenship qualities. 

Imogen was involved heavily in school activities, she has shown great organisational skills, she 

is a polite student who is always willing to help when possible.     Well done Imogen!  We would 

also like to acknowledge and thank Agpoint for continuing to sponsor this award.  

SERVICE TO THE SCHOOL AWARD 

Congratulation to Kaylee Vardon who was awarded the 2020 Service to the School award. This 

is award decided upon by the leadership staff. It is awarded to a student that shows overall 

participation in a range of school programs, shows leadership and community involvement 

and representation of the school. Kaylee is a well deserving winner who           has conducted 

herself whilst undertaking these activities. She is a stong girl and instinctively    does what is 

ΨǊƛƎƘǘΩ ŀƴŘ Řƻes so in a humble, courteous and positive manner.                                  Well 

deserved Kaylee! 
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DIARY  DATES  
 

 

DECEMBER 
 

Wednesday 16th 
ASBESTOS REMOVAL 

PLEASE STAY OFF 
SCHOOL GROUNDS  

 

 

JANUARY 
Monday 25th 

Pupil Free Day 

 

Tuesday 26th  

Australia Day Holiday 

 

Wednesday 27th 

First Day of School 

2021  

PLEASE STAY MINDFUL of the HEALTH and SAFETY of OUR SCHOOL & WIDER COMMUNITY 

¶ IF YOUR CHILD IS UNWELL, DO NOT SEND THEM TO SCHOOL. PLEASE NOTIFY THE SCHOOL VIA 
PHONE 8525 2045 OR SMS 0437 246 569 

¶ IF THEY ARRIVE AT SCHOOL OR BECOME UNWELL, WE WILL CONTACT YOU FOR THEM TO BE 
COLLECTED. 

¶ PLEASE WASH OR SANITISE YOUR HANDS AND COVER YOUR COUGHS AND SNEEZES. 

¶ MAINTAIN SOCIAL DISTANCING - 1.5 M BETWEEN ADULTS IN OR OUTSIDE OF SCHOOL GROUNDS. 

 

HAPPY HAVEN IS CURRENTLY STILL ABLE TO OFFER Out of School Hours Care  
OSHC Service hours (6:45 ς 8:45am and 3:00 ς 6:15pm)  

Outside of these hours the mobile number is available for you to leave a voice message or send a text message regarding bookings/absences. 

HAPPY HAVEN - FREELING SERVICE ς DIRECT 0404 735 135  

PLEASE REMEMBER STUDENTS ARE NOT TO BE ON SCHOOL GROUNDS BEFORE 8:30am 
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THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR VOLUNTEERS 
We are extremely grateful for the support of all of our volunteers and thank them all, for committing their time to the school 
and preschool.   
 
Congratulations to Sheila Harrison the recipient of the 2020 School Volunteer - Perpetual Award. Sheila is a member of Freeling 
Primary schools Governing council, she volunteers her time to help on the P&F with lunch orders, mothers/fathers day, sports 
day lunches. Thank you for all your hard work, Sheila! 

The 2020 Preschool Volunteer ς Perpetual Award was awarded to Alicia Holberton. Alicia has spent many hours helping with 
arts and crafts, mothers/fathers day arts and assisted with cleaning responsibilities within the kindy. Thank you for your 
wonderful contributions  Alicia. 

A huge thank you to Tanya Diener ǿƘƻ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƎǊƻǳǇΦ  {ƘŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ άƳŜǊǊȅ ōŀƴŘ ƻŦ 
ƘŜƭǇŜǊǎέ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ƭǳƴŎƘŜǎΣ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ά{ǳǎƘƛ 5ŀȅǎέ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ άŎǳƭƛƴŀǊȅ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘǎέ ŦƻǊ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƻƴ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴǎ 
throughout the year. Without their help, we would not be able to offer this service to our students and community which is not 
ŀ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘ ōǳǘ ŀƴ ΨƻǾŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀōƻǾŜΩ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘΦ ¢ŀƴȅŀ ƛǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƴŜǿ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎΣ ǎƻ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƛƴ 
2021 please email us dl.0139.info@schools.sa.edu.au or leave your details at the front office. 
 
A big thank you to Julie Buck who has worked tirelessly on the P&F over the past few years. We will miss seeing your smiling face 
around the school and all the work you have done for us. 
 
 

VOLUNTEERING IN SCHOOL & PRESCHOOL 2021 
We are very grateful for the support and time provided by the volunteers at Freeling P-7.   
The process of becoming a volunteer has recently been reviewed and is for obvious reasons rigorous. 
 

If you currently volunteer within the school or intend to in the future, it is mandatory that you have a current DHS ς Working 
with Children Check.  The check  is valid for 5 years from the time it is approved. 
 

If you would like to voluƴǘŜŜǊ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ΨǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊΩ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŦǊƻƴǘ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ 
meet with you and discuss the process and the required paperwork. We hope to be able to welcome more volunteers into the 
school in 2021 
 
 
 
 

FAREWELL 
As we farewell our Year 7 graduating students we are also saying goodbye and thankyou to some of their families.  We hope 
they have enjoyed their association with Freeling Primary and we wish them all the very best for a bright and successful future 
as their child moves on to their secondary education and beyond.  
We trust the memories our students and their families take with them of their time at Freeling are happy and positive. 

 
 
STAFFING 2021 
We say a temporary good-bye to Narelle Hanley as she takes leave. We look forward to seeing her return in 2022.  
 
We also say good-bye to Hayley Noble who will be working full time at Hewett Primary School, and Renee Hartnett who will 
resume her role as director at happy haven. 
 
We farewell Marina Faulkner and her family as they move overseas for work early next year. Thank you for being a valued staff 
member of our school. 
 
Its with great sadness that we also farewell Ashley Gardner as he leaves us to take on a principal position at Owen Primary 
School. We have no doubt  that he will fit in well there, the school will be lucky to have him. We wish you all the best at Owen 
Primary School. 
 
We are now in a position to advise the teaching staff returning to Freeling in 2021 and are happy to welcome back- 
Heidi Markwick, Emily Taylor, Sue Dippl, Sonia Nelson, Vanessa Brooksby, Emily Philps, Rachel Meinhardt, Carlee Tredrea,     Sue 
Bishop, Sally Gardner, Coby Rodda, Kirsty Storrie and Amalie Meaney to classroom positions. 
Dawn Karlovcec and Sarah Koch will be returning to the preschool and Jon Wilson, Emily Hewitt, Sensei Goodrige will return as 
specialist subject teachers. 
We also welcome back Abby Jones who will be returning from maternity leave. Abby will return in 2021 as a specialist subject 
teacher. 
In our newsletter last week we shared the class structures for 2021 based on predicted enrolments. 

 
 

 

mailto:dl.0139.info@schools.sa.edu.au


 

VACSWIM SA is a South Australian Government supported initiative which provides primary school aged children 

with opportunities to develop a range of skills and positive experiences in the areas of water safety, confidence and 

competence in the water, personal survival activities and basic aquatic emergency procedures. Funded by the 

Government of South Australia, the majority of 2021 programs take place from Monday 4 January - Tuesday 12 

January 2021. 

 

To find out more about each program head to our website 

 

 

  

SCHOOL FEES / PRESCHOOL FEES  
 

School fees and Preschool fees are now OVERDUE  
Please pay any fees still owing by the end of this term.   
  
Cancelled swimming lessons 2020 ς as per information provided in previous newsletters,  
if you have not requested a refund by now then a credit will now be applied to your account for 2021 swimming lessons.  The 
amount paid this year will be credited to next yearΩs swimming lessons.  If your child is in year 5 this year, then this $40 credit can 
be applied to a school fee or a future excursion in 2021. 
 

If you wish to discuss your overdue account further, please phone the school asap. 

 

 

OVERDUE 
If you still owe school 
fees please make sure 
you pay in full by the 

end of the term  
Friday 11th December 

 

 
 
 
 

Over the school holidays, we are asking students and parents to have a check at home for any school resources, 
library books or readers and return them to school in Term 1, 2021. 

 
 COMMUNITY NOTICES  

LEADERSHIP POSITIONS 2021 
 
Congratulations to Sonia Nelson who has been appointed to the role of wellbeing coordinator for 2021. 

 
ROTARY AWARDS 

Congratulations to the following students who were presented with Rotary Achiever Awards Terms 3 & 4 - 2020.  

Each term, the Rotary Achiever Award is presented to students for displaying leadership, effort, cooperation and persistence 

and for making a positive contribution to school life.  

Term 3       Term 4 

Rm 1 ς Lottie Selleck     Rm 2 ς Ivy Ziersch 

Rm 7 ς Taye Poulton     Rm 3 ς Charlotte Unsworth 

Rm 11 ς Oscar Leske     Rm 12- Chloe Weir 

       Rm 10 ς Ruby Goodridge 

We wish to acknowledge and thank Brenton Diener for presenting these awards and the Rotary Club of Kapunda for their 
ongoing sponsorship. 
 
 
We wish all students, staff and families a very happy and safe Christmas holiday.   
We look forward to the students returning to school on Wednesday 27th January 2021 

 



 

 

  

Ms Bishop- Room 1 

Keys to Success- Lottie Selleck 

Most Improved- Nyah Summerton 

 

Mrs Tredrea/Mrs Koch ς Room 3 

Keys to Success ς Sophie Warner 

Most Improved ς Mitchell Jericho 

Miss Meaney ς Room 4 

Keys to Success ς Rocco Reschke 

Most Improved ς Blake Fry 

Mrs Morris/Mrs Nelson/ 
Miss Hartnett ς Room 8 

Keys to Success - Lorelei Markwick 

Most Improved ς Hayley Monck 

Miss Rodda ς Room 11 

Keys to Success ς Ella Rosie 

Most Improved ς Mikayla Wagner 

Mrs Dippl ς Room 12 

Keys to Success ς Harrison Swift 

Most Improved ς Tamika Hill 

Mrs Gardner ς Room 2 

Keys to Success ς Athena Ismail 

Most Improved ς Jack Rolfe 

Mrs Brooksby ς Room 5 

Keys to Success ς Charlee Saunders 

Most Improved ς Jordy Lively 

Mrs Cavallaro ς Room 6 

Keys to Success ς Ella Ness 

Most Improved ς Fraser Harrison 

Mrs Meinhardt ς Room 7 

Keys to Success ς Sienna Dowden 

Most Improved ς Jack Rogers 

Mrs Faulkner ς Room 10 

Keys to Success ς Kaylee Vardon 

Most Improved ς Mikayla Gozdiff 

Room 9 ς Mrs Markwick 

Keys to Success ς Jasmine Buck 

Most Improved ς Sylvannah Clark 



 

  

Mrs Philps ς Room 13 

Keys to Success ς Lachlan Dunn 

Most Improved ς Braxton Anderson 

2020 Ag Point Award Winner 

Imogen Freeling 

2020 Service to the School Winner 
Kaylee Vardon 

2020 School Volunteer 

Perpetual Award 

Sheila Harrison 

Rotary Award Winners Term 3 

Lottie Selleck 
Taye Poulton  
Oscar Leske 

Rotary Award Winners Term 4 

Ivy Ziersch 
Charlotte Unsworth 

 Chloe Weir 
Ruby Goodridge 

2020 Preschool Volunteer 

Perpetual Award 

Alicia Holberton 

Wishing all our 

families a safe 

and enjoyable 

Christmas and 

holiday break  
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2020 Ag Point Award Winner,  
Imogen Freeling  

cutting the year 7 graduation cake 

2020 YEAR 7 GRADUATION GROUP  


